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Parent Teacher and Friends Association
Registered Charity No 1106726
MEETING –14th April 2016 - 7.00pm

PRESENT – Mrs Hemming, Charlotte Raynor, Pauline Garner, Emma Millward, Kirsty Tyler, Yasmin Collier, Lindsey Taylor, Lucy Snadden
Apologise –Kate Mason, Scot Garner, Michelle Price, Lara Conod, Nerys Evans, Nikki Minter 
1. Approval of minutes from last meeting

· Approved by Miss Taylor, seconded by Pauline Garner – although Miss Taylor passed on a comment from Ms Taylor that there was an error in the description of the Lego kits (the specifics of this funding request to be discussed in further detail at a later date).
· It was noted at this point that we were quorate
2. Outdoor classroom - presentation of options by Mr Lawrence from Cabin Co

· Mr Lawrence attended the meeting and presented options for the outdoor classroom

· Features included: deck & infill panels, blackboard on hedge side, half side covers on playing field side, access ramp, discussed DDA compliance (Miss Taylor stated not required)
· The deck area will be coated with anti-slip paint

· Building will be 6.0m in diameter and of seven-sided construction (5-6 wks on order; will house ~35-40 children)
· Installation expected to take 2-3 days

· After the discussion, the PTFA members reviewed the site first-hand

· Funding split will be as follows:

· Lugwardine Charity (£5,000)

· PTFA (£5,000 for classroom + £2,000 for additional decking area)

Voting resulted in a unanimous vote of 8 for, nil against

3. Funding requests 

· Reviewed WOW requests
· Reception class have requested waterproof clothing for the entire class

· Year 1 have requested funding to cover willow-weaving & sports activities

· Year 2 (previously agreed)

· Year 3 have requested funding for: 

· A class fish tank, accessories and fish

· The Caerleon Roman Experience

· Books

· Year 4 have requested funding for:
· Resources for a science/technology/design workshop

· Dictionaries for the classroom

· Books

· Frisbee coaching session
· N.B. Total request came to over £250, so the top 3 will be prioritised
· Year 5 have requested funding for:
· A classroom visit from a Tudor re-enactor

· Wet playtime games

· Year 6 have requested funding for

· Cooking equipment & various ingredients

· Craft club resources for Golden Time

· Forest school trip

· Mrs West hopes to have a quote for new musical instruments imminently
· Mrs Hemming has requested funding to cover the cost of having the weed membrane & gravel renewed in the garden area. Also discussed the planter boxes that Mr Collier made - £200 was provided out of PTFA funds to go towards purchasing bedding plants for the boxes
· Kirsty Tyler will investigate the possibility for a community day from NatWest to support a weekend of general tidying around the school external areas (Action: Kirsty)
· Voting for ‘WOW’ funding resulted in a unanimous 8 for, nil against for all year groups
4. Feedback on Easter egg raffle
· Was agreed this had been a very successful event.

5. Other events:

· Movie night – 21st Apr 
· Volunteers required for the night. Lucy, Lara, Yasmin, Pauline, Kirsty, Kate Jones, Craig Wright confirmed to help
· Movie – ‘Big Hero 6’

· Doors open 5:30pm

· Film start at 6:00pm sharp

· Usual food & sweets will be provided (Action: Lara to arrange)

· Donations on the door

· Kirsty checking PTFA events for booking arrangements

· KS1+2 cake sale
· 13th & 20th of May

· Volunteers required

· Poster to be displayed 1 week prior

· Summer fayre – update

· New date: 25th June to avoid clash with St Michael’s ‘Paint Runner’ event

· Bartestree Cider unable to support
· Committee discussed potential to have their own bar 
· Any residual alcohol will potentially be included in the raffle

· Pauline has booked the bouncy castle & outdoor games, she has also asked ex-army friends to devise an assault course
· Other stands will include:

· NERF gun alley

· Class stalls

· Tombola(s)

· Mrs Hemming enquiring regarding potential for a band to support the event

· Mrs Taylor suggested that the school learns a song to be sung at the opening ceremony (the theme is the Olympics)

· For further information please contact Pauline Garner or Sub-committee member
· Circus – update

· Date of event is 10th of September

· 200 tickets per show, tickets will only be available online

· PTFA to provide refreshments

· Posters are ready (posters will be displayed from end of April)

· Sponsorship request letters have already been sent to parents
6. Other general points

· Easter egg raffle - £218 raised, thank you to Ms Taylor for organising

· Rags to riches - £80.64 raised (money to be provided on next round of collections)
· Year 3 & 4 performance refreshments - £74 (approx.) raised

· Easyfundraising - now 20 supporters and raised £116.56 to date
7. AOB

· Miss Taylor has enquired regarding the card recycling box (Action: Kirsty Tyler)
· Year 6 Leavers Disco: Class vote carried out on 13th April to agree the theme – 1980’s won the most votes

· Some suggestions regarding future outlets for funding include:
· New playground markings

· Improve outdoor play area

· A BIG thank you to Alastair for constructing a tombola for use at PTFA events!

· Pauline discussed the potential to enlist Usborne Books for a future fund raising/sponsorship event 
· Next meeting Wed 11th May 2016
Meeting closed at 8.50pm

